Bath Town Planning Board
Regular Meeting
Date and Time:			July 5, 2023			7:00pm
Place:				Town Board Room		Municipal Building

Present:			Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins; Planning Board Members; James Emo, James Corbett, Matthew Dickson

Absent:			George McKinley, Kevin Denison

Also Present: 			List of public attached


Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Motion made by James Emo, seconded by James Corbett to accept the minutes from June 6, 2023.
Adopted:			James Emo		Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
			James Hopkins		Aye

Harry Dickson was present to answer questions about the sub division on Lake Salubria Drive regarding the road frontage, and right of way to the property. Harry and Renate Dickson are selling 5.267 acres to Aman and Stephanie Bradley and are retaining the residence and surrounding acreage (2.892 acres).
Motion made by James Emo, seconded by James Corbett to approve the sub division 
Adopted:			James Emo		Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
			James Hopkins		Aye

Nancy Wood presented a plan for a sub division on Round Lake Road, Savona NY where she is selling a portion of a vacant lot. The lot of land to be divided is a non-conforming lot meaning that it cannot be built on. After the sub division there will be two (2) non-conforming lots located at 6637 Round Lake Road, Savona NY 14879. In order for a lot of land to be considered developable it needs to be a minimum of 0.8 of an acre.
Motion made by James Hopkins, seconded by James Emo to approve the sub division
Adopted			James Emo		Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
			James Hopkins		Aye

Jeff Twitty was present on behalf of Verizon to answer questions about the proposed tower to be erected on Middle Road in the Town of Bath. A Decommissioning Bond was required by the Town Planning Board before approval could be granted for the project. Mr. Twitty presented an estimate of the cost to rehab the facility in the event that the tower would need to be removed (attached). The cost would be $50,000. Confirmation was received from the insurance company for Verizon that a bond can be issued, however insurance is requesting approval for the project before preparing a bond package. The tower is considered infrastructure. 
Motion made by James Corbett, seconded by Matthew Dickson to accept the Verizon Tower project
Adopted			James Emo		Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
			James Hopkins		Aye
Jeff Twitty mentioned that the project may have to go through SEQURA. A SEQURA declaration was requested for the Verizon Tower Project.
Motion made by James Emo, seconded by Matthew Dickson to be lead agency for SEQURA report
Adopted			James Emo		Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
			James Hopkins		Aye
Motion made by James Emo, seconded by James Corbett to close the meeting of the Bath Planning Board at 7:23pm. Passed unanimously

								


Respectfully Submitted,
								Deputy Town Clerk
									Terra Thorpe
